LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION WEST AREA

FRIDAY 27 MARCH 2009
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS 

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
	
	Attendance List
	

	
	Welcome and introductions 
School improvement workshops:
· School Improvement Planning
· Maintaining Equilibrium: well-being for headteachers – Parts 1 & 2
· ICT in schools – using e-folio effectively

· Assessing Pupil Progress for the school perspective

· Effective Formative Assessment
	Anne Fisher, West Area Improvement Manager
Jan Tunney, Headteacher at Limes Farm Infants

Andrew Smith, Rachel Pritchard, Christina Gooday, Julie Lorkins
Jo Harper, Tendring Excellence Cluster
Ian Pollard, Beverley Mitchell

Claire Berry

Jinnie Nicholls

	p 1 *
	AREA AGENDA

Welcome, introductions and update
	Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning
New Headteachers welcomed 

Bridget Hill
Chipping Ongar Primary

Shaon Ishaque
Kingsmoor Primary

Bernadette Miele
Tany’s Dell Primary

Farewell to the following Headteacher:

Paula Tate             Peterswood Infants and Nursery

	p 2
	New ISA (Independent Safeguarding Authority) regulations
	Terry Reynolds

	p 3
	Multi –agency working 
	Information about a forthcoming review

	p 4-5
	International School Award
	Information paper

	p 5-7
p 7-8

p 8
	Joint Area Review (JAR) outcomes

Dowries for Looked After Children

Education Champions
	Nicky Pace, Director for Vulnerable Children

	p 9
	Pandemic Flu Planning
	Roger Gatford (ECC Programme Manager)

	p 10
	Essex Transformation Programme
	Gary Pocock

	p 11
	Child Mental Health and Well-being


	Jane Harper-Smith (Assistant Director Health Development) 



	p 15-16
	SEN Funding and Mapping of Provision
	Gary Bloom

	p 12-14
	Primary Strategy Developments including 1:1 tuition)
	Alison Fiala (Head of Primary Improvement) 



	p 17
	Issues from Headteachers
	

	p 18
	Key dates
	WEPHA Termly Conferences 2008/09

Friday 12 June 2009



WEPHA/Local Authority meetings 2008/09

held at North Weald Golf Club (commencing 8.45 am with school improvement workshops/ LA meeting 1.30 pm)
Tuesday 23 June 2009

EPHA Annual General Meeting

Friday 3 July 2009, Marks Tey hotel 

EPHA Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference

Friday 9 October 2009   
Stansted Hilton

	*Page numbers refer to the full minutes (posted on the website) of the Spring term Area meetings with LA Officers and Headteachers.
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Note: If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.
	
	WEST EPHA SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT SPRING TERM CONFERENCE   27 March 2009



	1.
	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

Anne Fisher, West Area Improvement Manager, and Jan Tunney, Headteacher at Limes Farm Infants and Nursery, and a member of the EPHA Executive, welcomed headteachers to the meeting. 
Anne noted that a new Ofsted Inspection framework is due to start in September 2009 and she suggested that it might be helpful to have some information on this at a local level, in addition to the briefings planned by the Local Authority for late in the summer term. 

	

	2.
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	SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT WORKSHOPS

The following workshops were attended by headteachers:
SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PLANNING
A workshop led by Andrew Smith (Headteacher) and Rachel Pritchard, Lyons Hall Primary, and Christina Gooday, Headteacher at Trinity St Mary’s CE Primary, South Woodham Ferrers
MAINTAINING EQUILIBRIUM: WELL-BEING FOR HEADTEACHERS -PART 1
A workshop led by Jo Harper, Director of the Tendring Excellence Cluster
Jo noted that ‘positive wellbeing is something that is more than simply the absence of stress or illness, but rather involves positive enjoyment and pleasure’.

The well-being of headteachers can be affected by

· the strategic working environment 

· the operational working environment 

· the ethos and morale within both the school and the education system 

· opportunities to undertake professional development 
She asked headteachers to undertake an exercise based on the diagram below, first listing 

what aspects of headship gave them the most joy.

For some this was the challenge and variety of the role, but she noted that some relish these aspects, while for others these are the very things that make the job stressful. 

The Headteacher is also the figurehead for the school – a constant focal reference point for inspiration, but the reverse side of this responsibility can be guilt, overwork, fatigue, lowered self esteem, and increased uncertainty.
Next Jo asked everyone to list their 3 main achievements during their time as a Headteacher. 

She stressed that it is useful to consider “Who am I?” as a head – listing how you regard yourself, but also how colleagues, parents/carers and pupils would judge you in your role.

Jo referred to a National College for School Leadership study, called a “A life in the day of a Headteacher”. Whilst this study of workload, stresses and well-being is interesting, she noted that it is based on a relatively small number of headteacher’s experiences. However the report, which can be found on the Termly Area Meetings page of the EPHA website, has some useful ideas and opinions about headship. 

Jo recognised that headship can be a lonely job, and she stressed the importance of networking, which:

· Offers an opportunity for self-reflection and peer support

· Traffics expertise and information back and forth

· Offers an immediately available extension of knowledge or expertise

· Has an immense time advantage

· Shares mutually important information

· Acts as empathic consultants
She suggested that heads learn to

· Be detached, step back, separate out

· Accept the uncontrollable or unchangeable – adjust and adapt

· Loneliness is a big ally of stress – share

· Increase self-awareness – anticipate both joy and difficulty

HEADTEACHERS’ WELL-BEING – PART 2

Jo noted that this presentation followed on from one Part 1, which noted that ‘positive wellbeing is something that is more than simply the absence of stress or illness, but rather involves positive enjoyment and pleasure’.

The well-being of headteachers can be affected by

· the strategic working environment 

· the operational working environment 

· the ethos and morale within both the school and the education system 

· opportunities to undertake professional development 
Jo referred to a study conducted by the NCSL which resulted in a document, A Life in Day of a Headteacher. This study only included a small number of respondents, but has some interesting observations and useful suggestions for addressing workload and well-being. (Available on the Termly Area Meetings page of the EPHA website at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk.)
The headteacher considered who they can look to for support, what is most important to them about being a headteacher, and what characteristics they had found inspiring in other heads. Jo noted that 

“Problem-based thinking will keep you stuck in the problem

Outcome-based thinking will move you forward.”

She stressed that heads should:

· reframe their thinking so as to challenge faulty thinking;

· avoid catatrophising and magnifying problems;

· build in rewards in their working and daily life.

The Disney method advocates that in each of us there should be a

Dreamer- who has the big vision

Realist – who focuses on practicalities

Critic – who checks and evaluates.

The full presentations can be found on the Termly Area Meetings page of the EPHA website, www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
ICT IN SCHOOLS – USING E-FOLIO EFFECTIVELY 
A workshop led by Ian Pollard, (Headteacher) and Beverley Mitchell, Great Sampford Primary 
ASSESSING PUPIL PROGRESS FROM THE SCHOOL PERSPECTIVE 
A workshop led by Claire Berry, Assistant Headteacher at Takely Primary 
Takeley Primary was part of the Making Good Progress pilot to introduce APP materials into schools. Claire noted that, whilst the DCSF advice was to focus on small groups of pupils, they recognised that Takeley needed to implement effective whole school assessment and so decided to introduce APP sheets for every child in the school.
Teachers found the reading APP particularly challenging, and realised that there needs to be a common understanding of the APP statements. At Takeley it was recognised early on that Learning Support Assistants would play a major part in assessing pupil progress, and they are currently making about 90% of the judgements using assessment sheets that have been devised by Claire and her colleagues. These break the APP statements down into “I can” statements which are much clearer and easier for staff and pupils to understand and quantify.

Claire showed the groups the assessment statements that have been developed, including the “assessment bookmark” that each child receives, which gives details of the criteria for each level and those of the level above. These are a clear reminder of objectives and the progress that an individual child is making. In addition, the school uses Target Prisms (or toblerones, as they are affectionately known) which are A4 laminated cards, folded into a prism, which show targets for reading, writing and maths on each of the three surfaces. These are in view at all times, reminding the pupil (and staff) of their current targets and progress, and are also used at parents’ evenings and so on. 

Claire stressed that the development and understanding of APP materials has taken a lot of time, and has involved staff meetings, additional twilight sessions and one to one support. Luckily, the staff at Takeley are very collegiate and the development of APP has bonded them even more. When three new teachers joined the school in September 2008, they were quickly brought up to speed with the assessment process and were able to embed it in their own planning and assessment.
Claire stressed that APP is here to stay and that Takeley’s successful implementation of using APP materials has resulted in better assessment and planning for the children. 

The group also mentioned the “Big Write Approach”, a writing scheme developed by Ros Wilson, that a number of schools have found very beneficial. 

EFFECTIVE FORMATIVE ASSESSMENT 
A presentation by Jinnie Nicholls, Headteacher at St Andrew’s CE Primary, Halstead 
	

	3.
	WEST STEERING GROUP PLANNING MEETING

Anne Fisher, Nigel Roberts (West Chair), Jan Tunney (Epping Forest South), Ann Bard (Epping Forest Rural) and Pam Langmead (EPHA Manager) met to consider the next meeting to be held on 23 June 2009. The following presentations and workshops were suggested:
· Update on the new Ofsted Inspection framework, a whole group presentation led by Joan Hewitt, an Ofsted inspector who has been part of the new framework pilot. 

· Headteacher Well-being, Parts 2 and 3, led by Jo Harper

· Assessing Pupil Progress, led by Claire Berry (for those who had not had the opportunity to attend today’s session)

· The Big Write Approach (possibly led by Nigel Roberts, Jerounds Juniors, and Jonathan Tye, Shelley Primary)

· One to One Tuition –sharing experience and good practice in advance of the county wide roll out in September 2009

· Mindset : the new psychology of Success – based on a book by Carol Dweck  

· Target tracker developments – Chris Smith
· Nurturing approaches in the Early Years and Foundation Stage and KS1 – (possibly led by Denise Drew, at Ivy Chimneys) 

Anne AGREED to approach colleagues to discuss these workshops and will put together a programme for the morning of 23 June based on these suggestions. 
	Anne Fisher
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